Bradford, Delana

From: RAFAEL NUNN <RAFATHEASSIGNOR@outlook.com>
Sent: Monday, May 8, 2023 10:16 AM

To: ParksnRec

Subject: Lucchesi

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.---
To whom it may concern:

Please allow Lucchesi turf field to be renovated as a soccer filed with a turf (all-
weather) material so that the many children playing the sport will continue to have a
place to play it for many years to come.

Rafael Nunn
Licensed USSF Referee, Assignor and Instructor
707 494-6698

Sent from Mail for Windows





